M. R. Hyker’s latest Adventure


 
05-14-05/ Jeremy’s Run/SNP: This was a scheduled Sierra Club outing. We had a small group but sometimes small is good when the hike is long and a tad on the strenuous side. I was joined by Hard Core, Karl and Greg. We got off to an early start under some pretty clear skies. Thunderstorms were supposed to role in by the end of the day. Once again we were pushing the weather envelope.
 
As we reached the crest of the first hill, we were met by a nice cluster of pretty, yellow Celandine. Yellow flowers seem to be the hardest for me to identify. There are so many of them.

For the next couple of miles the AT was mostly smooth, flat and lined with clusters of Wild Pink, Star Chickweed, Wild Geraniums and Wild Oats. We then negotiated the 3 short hills that make up Neighbor Mt where the trailside flowers became mixed with occasional Cow Vetch and Veiny Pea. The views of Three Sisters during our descent were pretty impressive. Halfway down we ran into green caterpillars hanging down in front of us. We could hear them falling through the trees. I waved my trekking pole in front of me hoping to sweep the majority of them from our path.
 
Once we reached Jeremy’s Run the caterpillar precipitation had stopped and we were able to enjoy the peaceful saunter along the creek. More wildflowers were added to the mix. There were Green and Golds, Canada Violets, Hispid (Marsh) Buttercup, Squawroot and a west coast escapee (Probably a cultivar) called Baby Blue Eyes. The water level was a bit higher than last year but we all found our way across the 14 crossings without getting our feet wet. We were back at the cars by 5:00, just in time for the crack of lightning. I think this is 4 outings in a row (not counting a brief  mid-hike sleet storm on one) where we escaped the rain by minutes.
 
For more info on this hike go to Jeremy's Run*.
